## **Village of Proctorville**

## October 2016

## **Residents:**

Let me start off by welcoming the five new businesses that have opened here in town this year. The Crossings Baptist Church, The Venue on 7, Katimali's Pizza, AutoZone and Brick House Cardio. "Welcome to Proctorville."

I hope everyone has had a good summer as fall and winter is drawing upon us.

I would like to say "Thank You" to everyone for keeping their yards maintained. I know this has been hard with all the rain we had this summer but all in all things look good.

I want to let everyone know what is going on the next few months. Below is a list of dates for the remainder of the year.

Oct. 1 Village Fall Yard Sales

Oct. 1 Union Township Clean up- Residents can take articles to dump site free of charge.

Oct. 13 Fire Parade @ 6:45pm

Oct. 31 Trick or Treat 6 -7:30

Nov. 8 Election Day

Nov. 24 Thanksgiving Village Hall closed)

Dec. 25 Christmas (Village Hall closed Dec. 26)

Jan. 1 New Year's (Village Hall closed Monday Jan. 2)

As you can see, several things will be happening so mark your calendars. The fall yard sales over the past couple years has been really small so hopefully this year we can make it larger.

Finally, as you know, winter is approaching and the water company is asking you to start preparing for such. Frozen water pipes means only problems and sometimes expensive repairs. Preparing before cold sets in can help prevent these problems.

If you have any questions or comments fell free to contact Village Hall. Our doors are always open.

**Rick Dunfee** 

Mayor